‘ STATE OF FLORIDA .

'DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL REGULATION

BOB GRAHAM
GOVERNOR

JACOBD.VARN
SECRETARY

. SOUTHWEST DISTRICT

7601 HIGHWAY 301 NORTH
TAMPA, FLORIDA 33610

WILLIAM K. HENNESSEY
DISTRICT MANAGER

May 7, 1981

Mr. Jerry L. Williams

Manager, Environmental Planning
Tampa Electric Company

P.0O. Box 111

Tampa, Fla. 33601

RE: Gannon Units 1-4, Conversion to Coal Fired
Dear Mr. Williams:

This office is in receipt of applications to modify TECO-
Gannon Plant, Units 1-4 to coal fired units. I am aware
that during the rule-making proceedings setting emission
limiting standards for these units that considerable dis-
cussion took place regarding the procedure to verify com-
pliance with the emission limitations.

Please submit information containing a proposal from TECO

on how compliance can be assured. This should include coal
sampling methods and frequency, continuous instack monitoring
equipment, notification procedures, etc. The assurance
program should be something TECO can comply with and at the
same time provide the Department with assurance emission
limiting standards are being complied with.

Further processing of your applications will be held in
abeyance pending resolution of the details of the compliance
assurance program.

Sincerely,

%@W

Dan A. Williams, P.E.
District Engineer - Air Programs

cc: Lynn F. Robinson
Steve Smallwood
Larry George
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Protecting Florida and Your Quality of Life



TECO

TAMPA ELECTRIC COMPANY

POST OFFICE BOX 1M1 TAMPA, FLORIDA 336801 TELEPHONE (813) 878-4111

March 3, 1981

Mr. Roger P. Stewart Mr. William K. Hennessey
HiTlsborough County Envirconmental Florida Department of
Protection Commission Environmental Regulation
1900 9th Avenue ' 7601 Highway 301 North
Tampa, Florida 33605 Tampa, Florida 33610

Re: Construction Permit Applications
Gannon Station Units 1, 2, 3, 4
Tampa Electric Company

Gentlemen:

Enclosed please find four (4) originals with four (4) copies each of
Construction Permit Applications for the subject units.

Also, enclosed please find a Certificate of Good Standing and an authoriza-
tion letter for the applicant. The applications, together with a check for
$200.00 to the Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners and a check
for $80.00 to the Florida Department of Environmental Regulation, are in-
cluded with Mr. Stewart's copy.

The applications have been designated to be for Construction Permits.
While the boilers will be modified (converted) to burn coal, there will be
major construction required for the addition of electrostatic precipitators.

The data and emission rates presented in the application relate to the revi-
sion to Florida's State Air Implementation Plan which was adopted by the
Florida Environmental Reqgulation Commission on October 23, 1980. Specifically,
the revision is in Florida Administrative Code, Chapter 17-2.05 (6), Table II,
E., Emission Limiting Standards - Fossil Fuel Steam Generators, encompassing
units 1 through 6 at Francis J. Gannon Station of Tampa Electric Company.

If you have any questions, please call.
Very truly yours,
;¢ZQUQ1§;// éiif’25261:2;¢fﬁﬁf;z>¢aw=«zz-

Jerry L, Williams, P.E.
Manager, Environmental Planning
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